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Don’t forget to pay your 2008 Dues!!!!! 
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Northeast Chapter Meeting 

Thursday January 10th, 2008 

The Woods, Green Bay, WI 
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2007 TENTATIVE MEETING  

SCHEDULE & LOCATION 

● January 11th, 2007 

Regular meeting  -  Green Bay 

Townline Pub & Grill 

● February 8th, 2007 

Board of Directors  -  Green Bay 

Mackinaw’s 

● April 12th, 2007         

Regular meeting  - Two Rivers 

Lighthouse Inn 

● May 10th, 2007                   

Board of Directors  -  TBD 

● July 11th, 2007         

Regular meeting  -  Green Bay 

● August 16th, 2007 

 Board of Directors  -  Kaukauna 

Out-O-Town Club 

● October 11th, 2007 

 Regular meeting  -  Appleton 

Michiels 

● November 8th, 2007 

Board of Directors  -  Appleton 

George’s 

● January 10th, 2008 

Regular meeting  -  Green Bay 
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2007 Chapter Representatives 
 

President - Bob Reider - 920-731-4168  

President Elect - Gary Zahringer - 920-731-0381 

Director - Jim Westerman 920-662-9641 

Past President - Joseph W. Lett, Jr. - 920-433-1845 

Secretary\Treasurer - Tom Leslie - 920-448-4495 
Newsletter Editor - Jeff Meneau  

Chapter newsletter online update….. 

 the electronic version of the news letter has 

been working great. Please let me know 

if any questions arise.  

The Website is up 

and in working order. Please visit, 

we have a bulletin board up and running to 

discuss chapter issues. If you would like to 

sign up for the electronic newsletter email me 

at jmeneau@mach-iv.com 

Visit us at - www.wsls-nec.org 

Jeff Meneau - Newsletter Editor 

Newsletter 

Online? 

2007 WSLS OFFICERS: 

• John Baudhuin - (Northeast 
Chapter Rep.) 

• Lisa Van Horn - (President) 

Auditing 

Ch: Dale Raisleger  

(662-2173) 

Tom Giese 

Ethics & Practices 

Ch: Tom Leslie  

(448-4495) 

Dale Raisleger 

Tom Giese 

Steve Bieda 

Land Records 

Ch: Patrick Ford 

(448-4493) 

Ryan Duckart 

Legislative 

Ch: Ed Harvey 

(459-3826) 

Jim Wallen 

Tony Lulloff 

Nominating 

Ch: Tom Halverson 

(731-4168) 

Tom Wood 

Joel Wald 

Program 

Ch: Terry Vanhout 

(406-1477) 

Rob Harris 

Public Relations 

Ch: Dan Hoel 

(731-0381) 

Mike Kaczmarzyk 

Joel Wald 

Scholarship 

Ch: Tom Wood 

(733-8377) 

Dale Raisleger  

Tom Leslie 

Ken Wolf 

Tom Giese 

Jim Sehloff  

Membership 

Ch: Jim Sehloff  

(733-8377) 

Gary Zahringer 

Scott Debaker 

I will update the representatives af-
ter this meeting after the committee 

sign-up sheets are done. 

Student Chapter 

Ch: Kelly Grzeskowsiak 

(869-3551) 

Trig Star 

Ch: Tom Wood 

(733-8377) 

Jim Westerman  

Photographer 

Lee Telfer 

CST Committee 

Ch: Jim Westerman 

(662-9641) 

Troy Hewitt 

Bradley Doperalski 

2008 Summer 
WSLS Host Com-

mittee 

Ch: Steve Bieda 

(434-9670) 

Jim Sehloff 

Terry Van Hout 

Joe Lett 

Bob Reider 

Gary Zahringer 
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2008 
A P P L I C A T I O N  F O R  M E M B E R S H I P  

Return To: 

 Tom Leslie 

 166 Apple Tree Court 

 Green Bay, WI 54302 

 

Name:        Registration Number   

Mailing Address:            

            
             

Phone Number (work)    (Home)     

(Fax)     (E-mail)     

 

Signature:         Date    

Membership Dues: 

(  )     Professional Member:  Any person currently registered as a Land Surveyor  

                     $40.00    in the State of Wisconsin. 

 

(  )     Affiliate Member:    Any person not registered, who is interested in Land Surveying. 

                  $20.00 

(  )      Life Member Any person having reached the age of 65, retired  

               No dues from practice, having been a member for two years prior to the date of retirement,  
having been recommended by a member and application approved by the Board of 
Directors. 

(  )     Student Member Any person currently enrolled in a surveying curriculum. 

                  $10.00  

(  )     Sustaining Member Any commercial or professional institution or individuals interested or affiliated with 
the surveying profession.   

$80.00 —————————————— Membership includes a display of their business card in Quarterly newsletter. 

$120.00 ————————————–— Membership includes a full page ad and display of their business card in quarterly 
newsletter. 

 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: “THE NORTHEAST CHAPTER OF WSLS” 
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PRESIDENTS MESSAGE: 

     Here’s wishing you all a Happy New Year filled with good health and good fortune for you, your family and friends. I 
know for most 2007 may have seen a decrease in the amount of survey work but I hope 2008 will provide for more op-
portunities. I would like to think that most of us are concerned with whether the Packers will make it to the Super Bowl 
this year and should we be making reservations just in case for February 3, 2008 in Arizona. 

     This year the Annual Institute returns to Wisconsin Dells, but make sure and take notice that the date had to be 
moved to February 6-8 instead of the normal last weekend of January. Please find the time to review the schedule of 
offerings and I am sure there is something available for everyone, which will increase your knowledge, raise questions 
and answer questions. The institute always provides a chance for surveying professionals to meet and get to know other 
professionals on a face to face basis, rather than the usual phone conversations we may have through the year. The 
Bucky’s Challenge has been retooled for this year and after participating last year, I would recommend getting involved 
in the challenge to everyone. I hope to see all at our Annual Chapter Membership Meeting scheduled for January 10, 
2008. The meeting should be relatively short as there is no speaker scheduled at this time, but there will still be plenty 
of time to buy raffle tickets and help support the Trig Star program. 

     When I took over for Joe Lett as your president, I was very nervous and concerned that I continue the high standard 
set by the previous leaders. For anyone coming into the president’s office, I can only say that the board members do the 
great majority of the work through the year and help to make the president’s tenure seem to fly by before you know it. I 
would like to thank the entire board for their help, but I would like to single out Tom Leslie for everything he does for our 
chapter. I am most proud of the movement of the enabling legislation related to Continuing Education (AB 181) for land 
surveyors and other professionals as one of the accomplishments during my tenure. The various officers and committee 
chairpersons were able to prepare job descriptions, in an effort to help future candidates understand the responsibilities 
of the particular position at the chapter level. 

     This past year brought the passing of William (Bill) Rhode and just recently Reinhard (Ryan) Roehlig, both surveyors 
living in the Northeast Chapter area at the time of their deaths. Ken Wolf, one of our members, lost his wife Kathryn this 
year. 

      It has been great and an honor to have the WSLS President, Lisa Van Horn, at a number of our meetings throughout 
the year. The Northeast Chapter will have a chance to have another of our members become WSLS President with Jim 
Wallen running as President Elect. The Northeast Chapter seems to continue to set the bar, when it comes to participa-
tion and commitment to both the chapter and state organizations. On my visit to Upper Michigan for their meeting, I 
heard on a number of occasions how impressed the Michigan surveyors were with our programs. I cannot recommend 
enough how important it is for everyone to get involved and become a true professional land surveyor. I only wish I would 
have gotten involved earlier in my career with the Northeast Chapter and WSLS. 

      Steve Bieda has done a great job so far in organizing our summer of 2008 hosting of the WSLS summer meeting. 
The meeting is scheduled for August 22-24, 2008 at the Landmark Resort in Egg Harbor. There will be golfing, trap 
shooting, bike tours, possibly fishing and more. Gary Zahringer has tentatively set up a chapter seminar on adverse pos-
session for March 14, 2008, please watch for additional information coming soon. Jim Wallen is taking care of the stak-
ing of tent city at the 2008 Farm Technology Days to be held July 15-17, 2008 with crowds expected to number over 
100,000. This is a great event to get some experience in being a team member, so please volunteer.  

      I would like to thank Larry Miller and the nominating committee for offering me a chance to serve our chapter. I look 
forward to handing over the gavel to Gary Zahringer, as I know he will do a great job as the Northeast Chapter President 
for 2008. Thank you for giving me the honor of serving as your president. Again, I hope to see everyone at the meeting 
and please get involved. 

 

Bob Reider 

 

Chapter President 
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The Thursday, January 10th 2008 meeting of the Northeast Chapter of the Wisconsin Society of Land Surveyors: 

The Woods 

530 Erie Road 

Green Bay, WI 

Attitude adjustment is at 6:00 pm and Dinner is at 6:45 pm Dinner will cost $15.00 

One paid member in attendance will receive a FREE MEAL compliments of Jim Winkler of  

Valley Surveying Instruments. 

If you plan on attending the meeting please RSVP so we can get an accurate count for  

the meal. 

Tom Leslie Secretary\Treasurer (920)448-4495 or Bob Reider - President- (920) 731-4168   

 

The Woods 

530 Erie Road 

Green Bay, WI 



Page 7 J A N U A R Y  1 0 T H ,  2 0 0 8 ,  1 3 7 T H  E D I T I O N  



Page 8 J A N U A R Y  1 0 T H ,  2 0 0 8 ,  1 3 7 T H  E D I T I O N  



Page 9 J A N U A R Y  1 0 T H ,  2 0 0 8 ,  1 3 7 T H  E D I T I O N  

Thank you card from the National Railroad Museum  
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Note: Valley Surveying has moved to a new office 

Location: 2107 N. Richmond Street, Appleton WI, 54911 
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T H E  N O R T H E A S T  W I S C O N S I N  C H A P T E R  O F  T H E  W I S C O N S I N  S O C I E T Y  O F  
L A N D  S U R V E Y O R S  

-  J A N U A R Y  1 0 T H ,  2 0 0 8  M E M B E R S H I P  R O S T E R  -  
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Rhode Thank You Card 
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This story can fit 100-150 

words. 

The subject matter that ap-

pears in newsletters is virtu-

ally endless. You can include 

stories that focus on current 

technologies or innovations 

in your field. 

You may also want to note 

business or economic trends, 

or make predictions for your 

customers or clients. 

If the newsletter is distrib-

The Plan Management Team 

Technology and Reprographic Services for Land Surveyors 

Wide Format Plotting, 

Printing, Copying and 

Scanning Systems 

 

***Lease*** 

Digital Reprographic 

Services 

 

*Enlargement and Reduction* 

 

*Plotting & Copying* 

 

*Photographic Quality  

reproduction of Aerial Photos* 

2350 West Pershing Street, Suite A  Appleton, Wisconsin 54914 

(920) 733-4539 •1 800 640-4539 • Fax (920) 733-1438 

Supplies for all wide format Engineering Copiers, Ink Jet Plotters,   

Plain Paper LED Plotters, and Manual Drafting. 



 
N O R T H E A S T  C H A P T E R  O F  T H E  
W I S C O N S I N  S O C I E T Y  O F  L A N D  S U R V E Y O R S  
 

S U S T A I N I N G  M E M B E R S  
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NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

Jeff Meneau 

Mach IV Engineering & Surveying LLC 

2701 Larsen Road 

Green Bay, WI 54303 

Phone 920-569-5765 

Fax: 920-569-5767 

E-Mail: jmeneau@mach-iv.com 


